Hematology Lab Weekly Meeting

May 7th, 2015
· Natalie has a Power Point that shows the procedure for the Bone Marrows.  It will be posted on Monday or Tuesday on MTS.  Then the next phase will be the training.  Please sign in and complete.
· Dr. Brown  is the Leading Researcher for a Bone Marrow Study.  We will receive a Clinical specimen and a specimen that has Lidocaine in it.  And the tricky part is that we don’t have a way to charge for the research part of it.  Dr. Rinder agreed to process 10 specimens for free as a preliminary study.  The goal is to make bone marrow aspirate less painful for the patient and the BMT donors.  They will do the infusion very slowly using Lidocaine to reduce pain.  What they don’t know is what kind of impact will cause in the analysis part of it.  So that is part 2 of the study.  Starting in the fall we will start doing (with the patient consent) 2 sets of aspirate 1 with Lidocaine and 1 without and we will be processing both.
· All staff will make and keep an extra bone marrow smear (one made with coverslip and one made with 2 slides) for QC. Each person should hold onto the pair
· There is a tray in the fluid refrigerator for tracking storage of the large fluid containers.
· Being that the Sapphires moved we have some duties that have shifted around to day, evening and night shifts.  Beth Degano posted a sign by the Sapphires on front and she also put it in the communication log.  
· Day shift should be cleaning Sapphires 2 & 3 when they come in the morning,  Pick 11 & 12s from #2 & #3, Odd days use Sapphire #2 & #3 (Front room), Even days use Sapphire #1 & #4 (back room), Clean Sapphire #1 & #4 at 2:30pm when in use, Pick 11 and 12s for evening shift run commercial controls on Sapphire #2 & #3. Miscellaneous person will be the runner to walk samples back to Sapphire 1 & 4 when needed.  

· Evening and nights use Sapphire 2 & 3 and clean the instrument at the usual times run QC, 11&12s etc.  Should be priming and running commercial QC on Sapphire 1 & 4 always in case there is a problem with 2 & 3. 
· Its Been 6 months since we trained on Lamellar body.  There are few samples in the fridge to be run as samples they are marked as competencies.  Just mark them and give them to Andrew.  If you haven’t been trained don’t worry this will be discontinued in couple of years.  Andrew will send a Soft email on this.

· Microscope cleaning is part of the daily duties. Clean substage condenser, stage and stage clips with lens paper and scope cleaner. Then clean objectives beginning with low power up to high power with lens paper and scope cleaner (2 separate steps and use fresh lens paper and cleaner for lens). Follow procedure as written so lenses are not cross contaminated.  Do not move or screw the substage condenser screws, there is no reason to move them.  
Leave scopes with low power objective down when leaving scope to prevent oil from seeping onto condenser.

· Andrew is the new Shift Coordinator for the evening shift and will replace Lacey.  Congratulations!
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